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Principal’s RePORT  

Welcome back to the final term of the school year. So far it has been a very positive start to what will be 
a busy 10 weeks. There are numerous activities happening and the school will be regularly updating the 
term planner to keep parents informed as best we can. 

Construction works on Jeanes Road – The City of Stirling has been notifying local residents and the 
school of upcoming work starting on Wednesday 17 October. These will last for about 2 weeks. I have 
attached the information the school has received. 

New School logo – I would like to thank any parent who provided feedback on the proposed new 
School Logo Designs. Feedback was also from received students in Years 1 to 6 and school staff. The         
overwhelming favourite is below.  

I would like to thank Kelly Exeter for the work she put into the designing of this new 
logo. Kelly took on a lot of feedback from the school community and our students. 

This design will be presented to the School Board for final discussion. After this the 
new logo will begin to be used around school. Use on school uniforms will not be 
immediate as the company supplying the uniforms typically needs a 12 month lead 
in. There will be a gradual implementation or change to the school uniform and  
parents will be informed of this at a later date. 

School Board nominations – I would like to thank those parents who considered this role and have 
put their names forward. More information about the next step in the process will be provided in the 
next newsletter. The nomination forms from Alison Quinn, Alex Bradley and Darren Forster are          
attached to this email for parents to read. Voting slips will be available from the front office from Monday 
15 October. Voting will close on Thursday 1 November.  

When you collect a voting slip your name will be crossed off by one of the front office staff. This is to 
ensure that each family only votes once. The completed voting form will then be placed into a collection 
box. 

Parent surveys – I would like to thank all of the parents/families who completed the 2018 parent      
survey. There were 163 completed which is 50% of families at the school. This is a significant increase 
on 2016 and 2014. There is a lot of information for the school and School Board to work through;     
however a report will be made available at a future date on the school website. 

Term 4 School Development Day – This term’s school development day is Friday November 2 (Friday 
of Week 4). OSHClub will be open on this day for families that use the service. 

Requests for 2019 class placements – If you have a request for a particular class placement for your 
child it needs to be given to the Principal by Monday 5 November, 2018. The school only considers     
requests based on educational needs. Please be aware that requests for specific teachers will not be 
considered. Any requests that arrive after the above date will not be considered. Parents will not be   
notified in advance which class their child is in. It is also important that parents understand that with 
over 500 children at Deanmore PS it is not possible to guarantee that any or all requests will be agreed 
to. Schools are required to meet their set budgets as well as student-teacher ratios and this impacts on 
our ability to construct classes and place students. The school’s class placement policy is available on 
our web-site for parents to read. 

 
George Craig  
PRINCIPAL 

mailto:deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

 
 

                        SCHOOL BOARD 2019 
 

                        NOMINATION FOR ELECTION 
 
 
 
 

Alex Bradley 
 
 
 

As an incumbent School Board member for the past 3 years, I feel that I have “learned the ropes” of 
board membership and hence really started hitting my stride in terms of making a valuable  
contribution to the school on behalf of our Deanmore families (I hope!). So I would love to be  
re-nominated to represent parents for another 3 years. 
 
In terms of background for those I haven’t met yet, I’ve now lived in the Scarborough/Karrinyup  
area for the last 8 years with my husband and two boys who are now in Pre primary and Year 3. 
 
Professionally, I work as an Innovation Product Manager for RAC WA, which means that I create 
new products and services for RAC. What I bring to the board as a result is 17 years of local and 
international private sector business experience, which means I’m keenly focused on the jobs of the 
future and the skills required to be possessed by future generations. 
 
I am currently also a class representative for my son’s Pre primary class, requiring that I act largely 
as a conduit between the P&C, school operations and the class, which means that I am highly  
engaged with what’s going on and care deeply about making the school the best it can be. 
 
Above all, I am excited by the opportunity to give back to the school and the community for another 
3 years if given the chance again. 
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Darren Forster  
 

 

A proud former Deanmore student, now a proud Deanmore parent. With both my children having   

recently embarked on the first phases of their educational journey, I’m interested in being a part of 

and contributing to the development of the schools’ future policy priorities and aspirational direction 

and targets. 

 

I have served on the board of Regional Australia Goldfields- Esperance and feel I would bring a 

strong focus on governance and a diverse range of skills to the Deanmore Board. I have academic  

qualifications in science, education and law. I have a diverse professional background and network, 

with experience in senior roles across the public, private and not for profit sectors. 

 

I am a strong advocate for the school and our community. During this time when our suburb is         

undergoing generational and transformational change, I would relish the opportunity to help 

Deanmore continue to achieve excellent outcomes for our kids and our community. 
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Alison Quinn 
 
 
 
 

My oldest child Petra started Kindy this year so we are new to Deanmore.  However I bring the 

perspective of a fresh school parent who has relocated internationally (we have recently moved back 

to Perth from Norway, where both of our children were born).  I have a diversity of experience in my 

Human Resources career, ranging from not-for-profits to large multinationals, and I currently work as 

the Group HR Manager for a resources company in West Perth.  I have previously held HR Director 

& Board roles in Norway and I am experienced in strategic business planning, while creating posi-

tive, sustainable customer and employee experiences.   

 

I am passionate about our children’s education and eager to reconnect with our community again 

now that we are back in Perth.  This is an exciting opportunity to address both, and represent our 

parents and students on the Deanmore Board. 



 

 

DEPUTY Principal’s RePORT  

Book Awards and Graduation 

At the end of 2018 there will be two award ceremonies. The Book Awards Ceremony at 9:30am Friday 7th       

December and the Year 6 Graduation Ceremony at 4:30pm Monday 10th December. 

You are invited to attend both events. 

 

Book Awards Ceremony   7/12/18 

Three books per class (PP to Year 6) will be presented as per the following categories; 

Pursuit of Knowledge 

Integrity and Endeavour 

Social and Civic Responsibility 

As well, the following awards will be presented; 

Sports Awards 

Science Awards 

Aboriginal Studies Award 

Language Other Than English (Chinese) Award 

Parents and Citizens Outstanding Deanmore Helpers Awards 

 

Year Six Graduation Ceremony   10/12/18 

The following awards will be presented to selected Year 6 students at the Year 6 Graduation Ceremony; 

Principal’s Award for Academic Achievement 

City of Stirling Citizenship Awards 

Award for Ethical Behaviour and Social Competence 

Award for Personal and Social Competence 

Award for Ethical Behaviour and Intercultural Understanding 

P&C Award for Making a Difference at Deanmore 

Awards for Harmony and Unity 

Commitment to Excellence Award 

Graduation Certificates 

 

Year Six Camp 2019 

The Year 6 camp in 2019 has been relocated to Point Peron Camp School. Several notes have been sent home 

detailing the dates and the cost of the excursion. 

Please ask Mr Downes if you have any questions. 

 

In-term Swimming Lessons 

The in-term swimming lessons are going well. The children will be presented with a certificate stating the      

swimming level that they have achieved at the end of the lessons. 

Please see Mr Downes if you have any questions. 

 

School Photographs  

School photographs should arrive at school next week. Please ring MSP photography on 9240 8000 if you have 

any questions. 

 

Reports 

Student report cards will be distributed electronically at the end of this term. Please inform the school if you have 

changed your email address. 

 

Assembly 

Room 9, Mrs Hassan-Raiyat’s Year 1 class will conduct the next assembly on Friday 19th October. All parents 

and friends are very welcome to attend. 
 

 

Greg Downes 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  



 

 

 

 

** Spaces available for Term 4 ** 

Noticed your child struggling with emotions or particular behaviors? 

Psychologist, Bethany Price from OnPsych is here to help at Deanmore!  

Bethany is a caring and friendly psychologist who works with children         
experiencing a range of psychological issues, including, but not limited to:  

 anxiety  

 emotional concerns 

 grief and loss 

 stress from family situations 

 classroom difficulties 

 behavioral concerns  

 interpersonal or social challenges 

 Autism Spectrum Disorder 
 

and more 

 

Each child is supported respectfully and uniquely.  

There is NO COST to you for sessions, as OnPsych bulk-bills to Medicare.  

Bethany can also provide assessments (e.g. for attention or IQ) should this 
be something that you think would benefit your child. 

If you believe that OnPsych might assist your child, please either contact  
myself and pick up a parent pack from the front office, or email Bethany via 
BPrice@onpsych.com.au.  

 

Ralmo Dias 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  
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Merit Awards 
Congratulations! 

 
  Room 1 Thalia Curley Lachlan Ord-Hume 

 Room  2 Jared Che Sophia Ogle 

 Room 3 Christopher Neal Kai Gullotto 

 Room 4 James Charlwood Jeremy Pfammatter 

 Room  5 Danny Hurst Eliane Edwards 

 Room  6 Lili  Jack Lee 

 Room  7 Luke Bullock Ashwan Mueller 

 Room  8 Corey Walker  

 Room 9 Patrick Inman Suzu Gratz 

 Room 10 Isaac Cotter Mina Medic   

 Room  11 Cameron Nicholls Jenna Dunbar 

 Room      12 Sabian Maretti Eva Young 

 Room  13 Aiden Brennan Tyler Rhodes 

 Room 14 Ivy Hall Alfie Stevenson 

 Room  15 Luke Killick  

 Room  17 Lacey Jamieson Ntale Edwin 

 Room  18 Mario Yeekhio Farrah Meredith-Disley 

 Room       20 Willow Warr Livinia Caddaye 

 Room  21 Ilhan Ajaz Noah Levitt 

 Science  Stephen Williamson 

 Sport  Daniel McBain 

 Chinese  Owen Connell Zander Liddell-Houghton 

STUDENTS NOT RETURNING TO  

DEANMORE PRIMARY SCHOOL IN 2019 

 

Please email the school as soon as possible if you will 

NOT be  

attending Deanmore Primary School in 2019. 

 

Email  -  deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
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Dear Parents 
 
SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS AND CHARGES 2019 
 
The Western Australian Government’s priority is to ensure that all students are entitled to participate in an educational program 
that satisfies the requirements of the Western Australian Curriculum and Assessment Outline. 
 
The School Contributions and Charges financial procedure guides parents and carers to understand the flexibilities of school fee 
structures and to determine the estimated total cost of their child’s education.  It is a requirement of the Education Act that all 
possible contributions and charges are identified two months prior to the beginning of the school year. 
 
The Deanmore Primary School Board has endorsed the schedule of contributions and charges for 2019. 
 
CONTRIBUTIONS 

The term relates to the monies requested from parents towards the cost of materials, services and facilities used by K-6 students 
in the standard educational program which Deanmore PS is required to provide. 
 
The total amount of contributions parents and carers are being asked to pay for Kindergarten to Year 6 is $60.00.  
 
Money collected will be used to supplement school expenditure in the areas such as materials for art and craft, design and              
t echnology and science, photocopy materials, classroom materials, web based curriculum materials/resources.   While               
contributions are voluntary, the quality of the teaching and learning program will be maximised when each family makes its        
contribution.  
 
CHARGES  
These are amounts paid for participation in separate events; sporting activities, incursions, excursions, swimming lessons, dance 
etc.  We hope that all children will attend these activities but only those who pay will attend.  
 
A breakdown of estimated charges for your child’s participation in incursions, excursions and activities for 2019 has been included 
on the attached schedule.  These charges reflect similar charges that have been made over previous years.  Students will only 
incur cost when they are involved in a particular activity.  The amount on the schedule represents the maximum charged for 
scheduled activities in 2019.  You will be asked to make payment to the school for each activity as it approaches.   

 
The charges schedule includes costs associated with: 

 Specific learning activities made available to all students, but conditional on a payment being made eg. incursions, excursions. 
Specific learning activities made available to selected students, but conditional on payment being made, eg School of Instrumental 
Music program etc. 

 
 
George Craig 
Principal, Deanmore Primary School 
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